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Comments: Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Ward Lake Recreation Improvements Project. I'm
well impressed with the scoping work that has been accomplished, but | would like to see more emphasis on the
improvements of the Connell Lake trail. My experience there is that users are primarily local residents and
visitors who are with us for more than a few hours. It's a delightful walk and, if the trail was repaired, there are
more residents who could/would use it again. | know that the trailhead is on private property; perhaps a toilet
facility and defined picnic areas could be developed up-trail.



